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One of the provisions of Health Care Reform that is sure to impact 
employers is the required four-page summary of benefits and coverage. 
Often called the "SBC," this form is in addition to the existing requirement 
to issue summary plan descriptions ("SPDs"). Until recently, the effective 
date for issuing the SBC was March 23, 2012. Thankfully, new guidance 
gives employers until at least September 23, 2012 to comply.

According to final regulations published February 14, 2012, insurance 
companies must provide SBCs to individual policy holders and to their 
insured employer plans starting September 23, 2012. Employer plans (self-
funded and insured) must provide an SBC for open enrollment periods on 
or after that date (for calendar year plans, this will be for the 2013 plan 
year). 

Along with the SBC, these new regulations require employer medical plans 
to provide employees and beneficiaries with a uniform glossary of terms 
commonly used in health insurance coverage (such as co-payment, 
deductible, home health care, etc.). In addition, the regulations include a 
new requirement to provide 60 days' advance notice of material 
modifications. These provisions are also effective for open enrollments 
after September 23, 2012.

For questions on these topics or any other benefits issue, contact a 
member of Holland & Hart's Benefits Law Group.

This publication is designed to provide general information on pertinent 
legal topics. The statements made are provided for educational purposes 
only. They do not constitute legal or financial advice nor do they 
necessarily reflect the views of Holland & Hart LLP or any of its attorneys 
other than the author(s). This publication is not intended to create an 
attorney-client relationship between you and Holland & Hart LLP. 
Substantive changes in the law subsequent to the date of this publication 
might affect the analysis or commentary. Similarly, the analysis may differ 
depending on the jurisdiction or circumstances. If you have specific 
questions as to the application of the law to your activities, you should 



seek the advice of your legal counsel.


